
   

    

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT 
 

The City of Madera is soliciting public review and comment on the Consolidated Annual Performance 
and Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the City’s 2019/2020 Action Plan. The Action Plan is submitted 
annually to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) to enable the City to 
receive federal funds under the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program. 
 
The CAPER, prepared for submittal to HUD, reports on specific federal assistance allocated to the City 
of Madera for the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020. The CAPER is the performance-reporting tool 
for the 2019/2020 Action Plan Program Year and is required by HUD guidelines as described in the HUD 
Information Bulletin. 
 
A public review period for the CAPER begins November 16, 2020. The City of Madera must receive all 
comments on the CAPER by 5:00 p.m., December 1, 2020. The CAPER may be accessed through the 
following link:  
 
madera.gov/home/departments/grants-assistance-programs/community-development-block-grant-cdbg 

 
The City Council will hold a public hearing on the CAPER Wednesday, December 2, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. 
during the City Council Meeting. This meeting will be conducted pursuant to the provisions of the 
Governor’s Executive Order which suspends certain requirements of the Ralph M. Brown Act. The City 
Council meeting will be livestreamed on the City’s website. Members of the public may participate in 
the meeting remotely through a virtual meeting as instructed on the City Council agenda. Comments 
received will be presented to the City Council. Responses to comments will be forwarded prior to the 
submission of the CAPER to HUD. For more information about the 2019/20 CAPER prior to the public 
hearing, please contact David Dybas. 
 
Written comments may be directed to: David Dybas, Program Manager – Grants 
      205 West 4th Street, Madera, CA  93637 
      559-661-3690, ddybas@madera.gov 
 

Any and all persons interested in this matter may provide comments. Persons of low and moderate 
income, disabled and elderly persons, and members of minority groups are particularly encouraged to 
comment. Request for additional accommodations for the disabled, signers, assistive listening devices, 
or translators needed to assist participation in this public meeting should be made at least seventy-two 
(72) hours prior to the meeting. Please call the Human Resources Office at (559) 661-5401.    
 
       
/s// Alicia Gonzales, City Clerk    Date:  November 14, 2020 

http://portal.hud.gov/hudportal/HUD/topics/information_for_disabled_persons

